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MAD4MATHS
Basic Numeracy Skills

to
GCSE Mathematics

Full age and ability range covered,
including children,

parents and adult learners

Contact Jeannie on
01673 878879

Fully qualified, CRB-checked tutor

Glentham BookkeepingServices

Tax Returns
Accounts Administration

Call Kathy on 01673 876284
to discuss your requirements

Alternatively, email
glenthambookkeeping@hotmail.com

Day to Day Bookkeeping
Accounts up to Trial Balance

CANON SENDS OPEN
LETTER FOR READERS

The parish priest of Springline and
Owmby Group Parishes has sent a
letter to the readers of Signpost
magazine.
Canon Peter Godden sent an open
letter for inclusion in the July edition
of Signpost following a meeting with
the staff.
At the meeting it was disclosed that an
audit had been done on the finances of
the magazine and that it was running
at a loss.
You can read the letter on pages  20
and 21.

Spridlington is the place to be in July.
On Wednesday the 13th, St Hilary’s
Church, in conjunction with the
village hall, there is to be an afternoon
of music by Peter and Alison Godden
followed by a traditional English Tea.

In the late afternoon of the 30th is
Spridlington Village Hall’s Annual
BBQ.
See page 14 for full details of both of
these events.
Contact the editor if you want to see
your event featured on the front page.

AFTERNOON TEA WITH
A DIFFERENCE
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GLENTHAM METHODIST CHURCH
Sunday 3rd 9:30 a.m.   Richard Alderson
Sunday 10th 3:30 p.m. Baptism  Rev Marty Presdee
Sunday 17th 10:45 a.m. Messy Church
Sunday 24th 8:45 a.m. Breakfast Services at 9:30am Gordon Dixon

Mondays 8:30 a.m. Morning Prayer Brattleby
Tuesdays 9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer Burton
 9:30 a.m. Morning Prayer Spridlington
 12:15 a.m. Eucharist Scampton
Wednesdays 4:00 p.m. Evening Prayer South Carlton
Thursdays 9:30 a.m. Eucharist Various*
Fridays 4:00 p.m. Evening Prayer Spridlington
Saturdays 8:30 a.m. Morning Prayer Burton

*1st Thursday of the month  Owmby
  2nd Thursday  Spridlington
  3rd Thursday  Glentham
  4th Thursday  Hackthorn
  5th Thursday  Dolphin House, Caenby

DAILY CHURCH SERVICES
Day Time Service Place

Sunday 3rd 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Glentham JT
 11:00 a.m. Family Service Spridlington JT

5:00 p.m. Ordination GRIMSBY
 6:30 p.m. Evening Prayer Owmby LB/AM
Sunday 10th 8:30 a.m. Holy Communion Spridlington PG
 9:30 a.m. Morning Prayer Saxby ST
 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Hackthorn MC
 11:00 a.m. Family Communion Spridlington MC
 6:00 p.m. Evening Prayer Glentham PG
Sunday 17th 8:30 a.m. Holy Communion Glentham JT
 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Owmby JT
 11:00 a.m. Morning Prayer Hackthorn PG
 6:00 p.m. Evening Prayer Spridlington PG
Sunday 24th 8:30 a.m. Holy Communion Hackthorn PG
 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Saxby RC
 11:00 a.m. Family Service Owmby ST

PARISH CHURCH SERVICES IN JULY
Day Time Service Place By
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LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

Again this month, my in tray has been virtually empty with only one letter being
received. That letter contained too many personal references to allow me to print it
unfortunately.
I feel confident that it was the sunny weather that we experienced throughout the end
of May and the beginning of June that was to blame for you not wanting to write to me,
but now Wimbledon has started, perhaps the rains are due.
As I’ve mentioned before, your letters don’t have to concern the magazine, or even the
local area; it could be about something national (or global) that you think strongly about
and would like to openly comment on.
I look forward to receiving a few more letters, emails, texts, etc this month.

You can contact me on one of the phone numbers inside the
back page. Or email your letter to me at
signpost.editor@owmbygroup.co.uk

PRIESTS
From time to time I write a lot about priests. I suppose I think it's important, because
the life and work of a priest has changed so much, and I believe people in our villages
have a right to know about the changes.
A big change in the Owmby Group and Springline Parishes on Sunday July 3rd. Our
very first home-grown candidate will be ordained. Sally Turnbull from Spridlington
will be ordained Deacon by the Bishop of Grimsby, in Grimsby, to serve particularly
in the Owmby Group of Parishes, but also elsewhere in our deanery, especially in the
Springline Parish, just as their local priests minister from time to time in the Owmby
Group.
As a deacon for her first year of ordination, Sally isn't a priest yet, and doesn't preside
at Holy Communion, but she will take a major role in the Holy Communion service,
and be taking a lot more other services than she has done up to now. She will be, if
you like, an apprentice priest, and be ordained priest in a year's time.
And at the same time as Sally becomes a priest, in July 2012, Julia Hepburn from
Burton will be ordained Deacon to serve mainly in the Springline Parish, but also in
the Owmby Group. And so the process goes on. There are other local candidates
looking at local ordination.
We are growing our own priests.
What does God call you to do?

FROM YOUR PARISH PRIEST
My dear friends,

Peter Godden
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Need Help?
Ring Springline Good Neighbours
Doing the things good neighbours do

Tel: 07724 626 719
Website: www.springlinegns.org.uk - Email: springlinegns@gmail.com

Could you give a little time as a volunteer, or support us as a member?
Registered Charity No. 1115048

THANK YOU
If you would like to say thank you to anyone for anything, please send it to me to be
included here next month.

OWMBY CHURCH GIFT DAY

So far the gift day total has reached £917.60, this is an amazing amount and we are very
grateful to everyone who has given towards it. This is almost the amount we have to pay
our Deanery every quarter, so you can see how very important it is for us to raise as much
as we can every year. If you have mislaid the envelope, but would still like to give a
donation, you still can, and use any envelope!! Many, many, thanks.

A PERSONAL THANK YOU

Thank you to everyone who sent cards, flowers and enquired about my recovery.
After an 8 day stay in the care of Lincoln NHS I am now on the way to recovery it
will be a slow recovery but I'm getting better each day.
As I can't go far ( Hospital and Doctors appointments the exception) It would be nice
to see a visitor for half an hour now and again if you are passing please call.
Thank you again.

Margaret Cromack
CHARITY SKY DIVE

I would just like to say a big thank you to everybody who sponsored me recently for
the charity sky dive that I did. We had a lovely clear day, blue skies and sunshine;
perfect conditions. I found it to be absolutely terrifying. Jumping out of a plane at
15,000 feet is probably not the best thing for somebody who is scared of heights, but
nevertheless I did it. We were freefalling at speeds of about 120 mph for 10,000 feet,
and then the parachute was opened at 5,000 feet for a steady descent to earth. Most
people say that when you've done it once you want to do it again, but the only thing
going through my mind was "never again!" I'm sure I'll be keeping my feet firmly
on the ground in future. Thank you once again, we have so far raised over £5,500.00
for the "Royal Agricultural Benevolent Institution".

Barry Denton
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BISHOP'S LETTER

Dear Friends,
Reverberations from the Panorama investigation into abuse at a residential home in Bristol
continue to raise questions about the quality of care and protection afforded to the most
vulnerable in our society. As well as the specific issues raised by the terrible suffering
highlighted in that programme, there is a bigger question about our attitude as a community
to those who, for whatever reason, are vulnerable to the abusive behaviour of others.
Vulnerability is a symptom of being human. It is a constant of childhood, yet at different
times and in different ways we all find ourselves vulnerable - to those who care for us, to
those who teach us, to those who employ us and especially to those that we love.   A healthy
community, like a healthy home or a healthy workplace, is built upon a trust that those with
power will not take advantage of our vulnerabilities.
At its heart, safeguarding the vulnerable, whether they are children or adults, is about
ensuring that we live up to that trust which others need from us.  Safeguarding is a collective
responsibility and we cannot opt out on grounds of not interfering.  If we become aware that
someone's vulnerability is being abused, then we need to speak out lest our silence
compounds the actions of the abusers - for silence in such circumstances gives consent. Yet
'speaking out' too frequently runs contrary to a sub-culture in an office, care home or in any
place which has learned to normalise the behaviour of those who abuse their power.
'Whistleblowers' can themselves become victims of the powerful by being treated as the
problem and a threat, rather than agents of health and justice.
To me this isn't just about what happens in care homes, hospitals or places of work - it is
fundamental to recognising that each person's dignity is given by God, in whose image we
are made. So there is a Christian dimension to all this and protecting the dignity of the
vulnerable isn't about political correctness or about human rights, it runs deeper than that.
Jesus puts it exactly when telling a story about sheep and goats in Matthew's Gospel, when
he says "I tell you the truth, whatever you did not do for one of the least of these, you did
not do for me" (25:45).

+David Grimsby

For expert legal advice on individual and commercial matters

St Swithin's Court, 1 Flavian Road, Nettleham Road, Lincoln, LN2 4GR

Your contact: Annette Wood
Tel: 01522 512123

Out of hours tel: 07974 814633
www.andrew-solicitors.co.uk

email: annette.wood@andrew-solicitors.co.uk
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GLASTONBURY ABBEY

In the April edition of Signpost, I told the story of how the holy tree grew from the staff
of Joseph of Arimathea after he struck it into the ground whilst resting on Wearyall Hill.

A week after delivery of the Signpost, an article with photographs appeared in the 26th
of March edition of the Daily Mail explaining how three months before Christmas,
mindless hooligans had vandalised the holy tree by cutting it down.

Several well-meaning individuals had tried to help, by anointing the wounds of the tree
with such things as marmalade, mead and on one occasion, Guinness. Nothing seemed
to work until the council enlisted the help of a local horticulturalist, Peter Frearson.

Mr Frearson had his own remedy for the salvation of this holy tree which involved
coating the wounds with pine resin and beeswax to stop the ingress of bacteria and
fungus. He then wrapped the tree in horticultural fleece, bubble wrap, more fleece and
then hessian. The base was mulched with well rotted wood chip, then spikes were
driven into the ground and the holes produced were filled with compost and bone meal.
This appears to be working, for the Mayor of Glastonbury, Councillor John Coles, has
just reported the growth of new buds which he described as “wonderful news for the
town.”

The poet and painter, William Blake (1757 - 1827) wrote an epic poem about the area
around Glastonbury called “Jerusalem” which he completed in 1818. This poem was
eventually set to music by the well known Victorian composer Sir Charles Hubert
Hastings Parry.

“Jerusalem” appears to have been taken up by the Women’s Suffrage Movement in
1917 and thereafter it was inherited by the Woman’s Institute. But who can fail to be
moved on hearing it sung to close the Last Night of the “Proms”?
Let us hope these mindless individuals who commited the ultimate sacrilage get their
just reward. As I said once before - “God does not pay His debts with money”

John Ivory - June 2011

Baptisms:
None
Funerals and Burials:
Funeral at Lincoln Crematorium on May 31st - Les Rowett, aged 85
Funeral at Lincoln Crematorium on June 7th - Dorothy Baxter, aged 92
Marriages:
None

The latest date for entries for August’s Signpost
is Friday the 15th of July at 6:00 p.m.
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PRAYER FOR THE MONTH
'For each and every person I call a friend
Thank you for their place in my life
For each and every person that calls me friend
Thank you for my place in their lives
For the web and weaving of relationships
The coming and going
The to-ing and fro-ing
For what each brings
For how each is missed when absent
For this moment to stop and think
To stop and pray for friends
Thank you for their place in my life
Thank you for my place in their lives.'

WHAT SIZE IS YOUR SOCIETY?
We all live as members of a social network, whether small, or large. One way of
visualising your network is to place yourself at the centre of a series of circles which
spread out further and further like ripples on a pond. The first circle would contain our
family, then come friends, neighbours, work colleagues, acquaintances and so on as far
as you wish to go. The boundaries are not perfect as there is going to be some
overlapping and here a Venn diagram might reveal some interesting cases where
persons belong to more than one group because they have more than one connection to
us. But as members of society there are certainly many, many connections between us.
Now Mrs. Thatcher famously said in 1987 that “there is no such thing as society, there
are individual men and women, and there are families.” She went on to say “There is a
living tapestry of men and women and the beauty of that tapestry and the quality of our
lives depend on how much each of us is prepared to take responsibility for ourselves.
And each of us, by our own efforts, is prepared to turn round and help those less
fortunate.” She, I believe, was taking a rather limited view of society as being what
most often is termed “the (welfare) state” as she was exhorting people to take more
responsibility for their own lives and futures and not expect the state to meet their
needs. Perhaps her “tapestry” is comprised of a vast collection of concentric circles
overlapping and inter-connecting in a vivid way.
We have moved on considerably, in time at least from 1987, and our present prime
minister has introduced us to his vision of the Big Society. Its stated aim is “to create a
climate that employs local people and communities, building a big society that will take
power away from politicians and give it to people.” Well, its early days yet, and much
has been written for and against and there is much to clarify and argue about. But there
is a place for you and me, we will be there somewhere, and much will depend on our
choices as to where that will be.

Antimacassar
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How Clean Is Your Oven?
Hate Cleaning it?

I'll Do it!
Ovens, Hobs, Cookers, Ranges,

Agas, Extractors

Prices From £40.00

No Mess, No Fuss, No Smell
No Caustic Chemicals

Fast friendly professional
service

Treat yourself, book today
Call Mike on: 01673 878109 or

Mobile: 07557 441307

Caenby Cliff, Market Rasen

Print & Web Solutions
I SN YNC D E S I G N

01673 878 486

Brand Consultants
Advertising
Brochures
Stationery
Leaflets
Websites
Emailers
Catalogues
Annual Reports
Signage & Livery
Exhibition Design
Banners & Flags
Direct Mail
Packaging
Logos

View our on-line portfolio
www.insyncdesign.co.uk

info@insyncdesign.co.uk

Skittlestone Cottage,Normanby By Spital LN8 2EB

Design, Print,Web
PR & Marketing

Promote your business
Achieve measurable results

Piano Tuition

For All Your Aggregate Needs

� Aggregates
� Topsoil

� Bagged or Loose
Please Call

07970 309158
01673 876644

www.foxaggregates.co.uk
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Lincolnshire’s Premier
Lawnmower & Garden Machinery Centre

Bishop Bridge, Market Rasen, Lincs LN8 3LY  Tel: 01673 844020  Fax: 01673 844021
www.greenstripe.net  email: sales@greenstripe.net

(Shown with optional hose

Green
GARDEN MACHINERY

Husqvarna Hand Held Petrol Blower
£ 2 2 5  inc VAT

Vacuum Bag Available

Elite Maestro Petrol
Garden Shredder

£955 inc VAT

Husqvarna 235 Chainsaw
c/w 15” bar & chain

O n l y  £ 1 7 9  inc VAT

Billy Goat Lawn Vacuum
£ 8 2 5  inc VAT

Long Reach Petrol
Hedge Cutters

£ 4 2 5  inc VAT

Petrol Hedge Cutters
F r o m £ 2 2 9 inc VAT
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HACKTHORN C. OF E. PRIMARY SCHOOL
Calling all pre-school children! We shall be holding our annual Teddy Bear's picnic
on Monday 11th July, this year. This is when we give you the opportunity to find out
all about our school and what makes it so special.  If you think you'd like to pay us a
visit then ask your parent or guardian to phone the school and book a place. They will
need to be able to drop you off for an hour at 1:30 p.m., along with your teddy, of course.
It is a very adventurous time of year for our KS1 children. They spent a very interesting
day at Cleethorpes recently learning all about the differences between the coastal flora
and fauna when compared with what they have observed locally during the course of
the year. Just to make sure that they are as safe as can be when out and about, the Road
Safety Office has been visiting to work with them on road awareness.
Continuing the road safety theme, Year 5 pupils have been doing their bike-wise
course, which will hopefully stand them in good stead for many years of safe cycling
in the future.
Another date for your diary is the School Fair which will be held on the 8th July at 3:30
- 5:00 p.m., where there will be all sorts of games and stalls organised. It would be nice
to think we'll be able to hold it outdoors again this year, but you can't help thinking that
the weather will start to compensate for the dry spring at some point!
The year 5/6 cricket team will soon attempting to reclaim the trophy which they
narrowly missed out on last year. This year they have had the benefit of a trial run at
another competition held at Lincoln Christ's Hospital School, which gave them a few
pointers on areas where the team might benefit from a bit of extra practise, but whatever
the outcome, we are always very proud of the way in which our pupils conduct
themselves when visiting other schools.
Contact the school on 01673 860295 to arrange a visit or to request a School Brochure,
or have a look round our website at www.hackthorn.lincs.sch.uk

HACKTHORN & COLD HANWORTH

HACKTHORN GARDENING CLUB
The Committee would like to thank all those who supported the
Coffee Evening held at the Village Hall on May 26th. Although the
weather had not be kind during the day and the event was held
inside, it was a most enjoyable evening.  A total of £311.96 was
raised and this will help the Club to continue having the
programme of speakers for the forthcoming season. Please look out
for details in the August Signpost.

If you have an article or event concerning Hackthorn, please contact the
editor or email your submission to him at hackthorn@owmbygroup.co.uk
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HACKTHORN AND COLD HANWORTH
SOCIAL CLUB

Sorry to say we have had to cancel the BBQ that was
planned for Saturday 23rd July.

Watch this space for details of future events

Wednesday 13th July 2011
The Group is planning a visit to Lincoln Cathedral Library on 13th July.  This will
be from 3:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. followed by a break in the Refectory Restaurant if
wished. There will be a charge for this visit which will be dependent on the
number attending.
A total of 25 can be accommodated in the Library. If you would like to join the
group on this occasion please contact Diane Reed on 861024 or Rosemary Moore
on 860732 so that your name can be added to the list.
The group welcomes anyone with an interest in the history of the two villages and
adjoining areas to their meetings. Details of these will be published in Signpost.

Hackthorn Estate
High quality residential

properties to let in
Hackthorn and Cold Hanworth

Commercial lettings in
traditional buildings

"PROMOTING A THRIVING
RURAL COMMUNITY"
Further details from

Hackthorn Hall Estate Office,
Lincoln, LN2 3PQ

 01673 860423
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IAN CROMACK
Ex BT Engineer, 30 Years Experience

Domestic, Commercial
& Industrial Structured Wiring

 Pre-wires & New Builds

Extension Sockets for
Satellite TV & Internet Connection

01673 876 242
07742 544 642

(

* * * * *

* * * * *

Tel / Fax:
Mobile:

Contact Alan

MURPHY’S

LANDSCAPES

IAN SMITH
BUILDING SERVICES

Est 1988

Qualified Builder
For a competitive quote on

New work • Extensions
Roofing • Plastering

Patios and driveways
PVCu Fascias and gutters

Floor and wall tiling
Phone Ian

on
Snitterby

01673 818614
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Mulberry Nails
Qualified CND Nail Technician

Spa Treatments for
Hands & Feet,

 Acrylic Nail Enhancements
in the comfort of your own home

Book for an appointment
with Vanessa

Tel:01673 878816. Mobile:07939 063443

Independent Financial Advice

Remuneration can be by commission, fees or a combination of the two.
Tax - Neither is Positive Solutions responsible for, nor does the Financial Services Authority regulate advice given with regard to taxation matters.

Positive Solutions (Financial Services) Ltd. is authorised and regulated by the Financial Services Authority.
Registered as a Limited Company in England and Wales No. 3276760.

positivesolutions
altogether individual

Our made-to-measure service focuses on all aspects of your finances. We seek to establish long-term
client relationships and provide a straight-forward Plain English financial planning service. Areas of
financial planning that we can help you with include:
Planning your retirement and pensions, making the most of your investments, addressing potential
inheritance tax liabilities, mortgages, life assurance, and income protection for you and your family.

altogether individual
positivesolutions

Julie Whitelock
Independent Financial Adviser
juliewhitelock@thinkpositive.co.uk

(01652) 640888 / (07713) 880256
1 Pinnings Lane, Waddingham, Gainsbrough, DN21 4SL

®

T.M.MANNION
Electrical Contractors

Domestic, Agricultural
and Industrial installations

Security Lighting

Tel: 01673 878585

N.I.C.E.I.C. Registered

PBFS PEST CONTROL

ALL PESTS
Rats, mice, moles, wasps etc

Domestic - Commercial - Agricultural

Paul Brand
01673 849 925
07867 558 318
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SPRIDLINGTON

and

We invite you to join us for our
Third Afternoon Tea with a difference!!

on
WEDNESDAY 13th JULY 2011

at 2:30 p.m.

Music in
ST. HILARY’S CHURCH, SPRIDLINGTON

Followed by
TEA IN THE VILLAGE HALL

For the third consecutive year we are again hosting this popular
event. Please come and enjoy a relaxing afternoon of music by
both Peter & Alison Godden, and afterwards partake of

traditional English Tea.

Tickets are £6.50 - advance booking by 11th July please

Contact:
Ann Crossland on 01673 861624
Anne Hunter on 01673 863196

AFTERNOON TEA

MUSIC

BRING YOUR FAMILY AND FRIENDS
TO SPRIDLINGTON VILLAGE HALL

For our annual BBQ
On Saturday 30 July from 3:30 till 5:30 p.m.

Please ring Joey Howard on 01673 862015 if you would like a ticket,
as we need to know numbers likely to attend for catering purposes.

TICKETS: Adults £3.50 ~~ Children £2.00 (includes first drink)
Fundraising event for Spridlington Village Hall
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Two pine log cabins in peaceful woodland setting
offering a relaxed holiday, ideally situated for the
Wolds and the beautiful city of Lincoln. Each has
three bedrooms, one double, one twin, one child's
bunk bed: Large lounge, bathroom, kitchen, large
veranda. Gas central heating, gas cooking. Car
parking by unit. Near bus route. Linen provided.
Pickup from Lincoln or Market Rasen Station
available

Terms: £200 to £400 per week. £100 to £200 per 3 day stay. ETCêêê
Complimentary local food hamper. Visit our website or ask for a brochure.

Mr. R. Cox, Lincolnshire Lanes Log Cabins, Manor Farm, East Firsby,
Market Rasen LN8 2DB • Tel 01673 878258

Hire a Carpet Cleaner
Free delivery and collection

Professional Rug Doctor machines
Very easy to use and amazing results

£17.50 24hrs / £30.00 48hrs

Shampoos and stain
treatments available at

competitive prices.

Fast friendly service
Book now!

Call Mike on: 01673 878109 or
Mobile: 07557 441307

from

Caenby Cliff, Market Rasen

over 30 years experience

Free Estimates

1 Paddock Chase,
Glentham, Lincoln. LN8 2FB

07752 184 771
01673 878593

 PRESSED
4

TIME
IRONING SERVICE

All ironing picked up
and delivered to your door

QUALITY SERVICE
Hangers & Baskets supplied

Contact SHARON on 07957 566389
FOR A COMPETITIVE QUOTE
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NORMANBY & OWMBY

COFFEE MORNING
Normanby Church

Hostesses will be Arlene Morrish,
Margaret Hall and Elaine Gibbon

Thursday 7th July - 10:30 a.m.

Proceeds to Ss. Peter & Paul Church funds - All welcome

NORMANBY-BY-SPITAL PRIMARY SCHOOL

We are nearing the end of the school year, the finishing line is in sight…. but we still have
many exciting events planned. The older children are eagerly anticipating their residential
visit to Boston. Other trips are a visit to Whisby Nature Park to pond dip and explore
habitats and the very youngest children will be walking in the woods at Normanby Hall.
Our summer fair is on Friday 24th June at 1:00 p.m. and sports day on Thursday 30th June
in the afternoon, fingers crossed for sunny weather!! This Year’s end of Term Production
is Peter Pan. Rehearsals have begun and we look forward to an exciting show! There are
three planned performances, Tuesday 19th July at 2:00 p.m. and 6:00 p.m. and
Wednesday 20th July at 6:00 p.m. Anyone interested in joining us for any of the above
events please come along. Tickets for Peter Pan are available from the school office.
Do you have a hidden talent and a few spare hours a week? Are you interested in sharing
your talent with the children in school? We are always open to volunteers working with
small groups of children; this could be listening to children read, reading stories, sewing,
art and craft, music, singing… the options are endless. If this sounds like you, please
contact the school office.
Summer Break is 25th July - September 5th. Good luck from all the staff to our children
who are moving on to Secondary School.
For further information about school visit our website: www.normanby.vschool.org.uk

Monday July 4th at 2:00 p.m.
The Cottage, Main Street, Normanby

THIS MONTH
BYO

‘A card from...’
 New Members Welcome

RAINBOW FELLOWSHIP
For residents of the Owmby Group of Parishes
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OWMBY-BY-SPITAL PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

Highlights of the meeting held in the Parish Church on May 16 2011 at 7:30 p.m.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
Resolved that Cllr G. D. Crompton-Howe be Chairman for the ensuing year.
ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN
Resolved that Cllr D. J. Mellor be Vice-Chairman for the ensuing year.
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR
Cllr Summers thanked everyone who had supported him in the recent elections. He enjoys
the Council work and helping people.
CEMETERY UPDATE
The transfer of responsibility has been completed. Both PC's will meet on 20th June to
confirm the management arrangements for the running of the Cemetery. Anyone with any
queries or suggestions concerning the cemetery please contact the PC Clerks or Chairmen
of their PC.
DOG FOULING IN CHURCH LANE
We have had several complaints from residents around the Church and the lane to Mr.
Saunders Farm that a large dog is being let out at night unsupervised to wander and foul at
will. Resulting in fouling the church entrance on a nightly basis which is totally
unacceptable behaviour on two accounts, one not clearing up behind your dog and two
letting it run around unsupervised, both are offences. Who ever it is please accept
responsibility for your best friend you are getting responsible dog owners a bad name and
if it is caught out and about unsupervised will be kept overnight and taken to the police
pound. You have been warned.

JUNIOR DAY
SUNDAY 3rd JULY

Lads and Dads’ games start at 10:00 a.m.
Twenty/20 games in the afternoon

BARBEQUE RAFFLE

If you have an article, story or event concerning Owmby or
Normanby, please contact Avril on 01673 878393 - Alternatively, you
can email your submission to her at normanby@owmbygroup.co.uk.
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OWMBY PCC MONTHLY DRAW - June 2011
1st 2nd 3rd

Avril Harrison Michael Harrison Christine Harrison
Last month the 1st and 3rd winners were printed the wrong way round.

Rita Cottingham was 1st and Jenny Bell was 3rd. Apologies for the confusion.

If anyone would like to join our Monthly draw you would be most welcome.
We have nearly 100 members, so it would be nice to make it that number.

Contact Avril on 878393

Whist Drive Results
For June 2011

1st Lady Avril Harrison 1st Gent Ken Green
2nd Lady Shirley James 2nd Gent Richard Harrison
Low Score Janet Andrew

Brian James
Near Score Janet Andrew

Ken Green
Miniature Ken & Lois Green Raffle Janet Andrew

Brian James
Anyone wishing to join us at the next Whist Drive, it will be held at the home of

We are always pleased to see new faces, and it is always a very light-hearted evening.

Main St, Normanby-by-Spital, Market Rasen, LN8 2HE Tel: 01673 878353

 Alcohol Sales, National Lottery, DIY Section

MON to FRI 7:45 - 19:00; SAT 8:30 - 16:00; SUN 9:00 - 14:00
MON to SAT 9:00 - 12:30

Post Office Services
Local Produce
Fresh Fruit & Vegetables
Daily Newspapers/Magazine
Everyday Groceries

Greetings Cards
Mobile Phone Top-Ups
Electricity Key Charging
Cigarettes
Dry Cleaning

The latest date for entries for August’s Signpost
is the 15th of July at 6:00 p.m.
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Busy Bees Pre School
Normanby by Spital

Primary School

We currently have a few spaces in
our thriving pre school available

for September 2011.

Busy Bees is open each school day
from 9am to 12 midday and is FREE for

3 and 4 year olds. If your child is not
yet 3 years old there is a small charge.

Please contact the school office for
information and to enrol your child

01673 878216



THE SPRINGLINE AND OWMBY GROUP PARISHES
CANON PETER GODDEN

THE RECTORY, HACKTHORN, LINCOLN LN2 3PF
Dear Reader

SIGNPOST MAGAZINE

One of the considerable strengths of our village life is
Signpost magazine, now coming towards twenty years old.

Signpost flags up both church and village events, and also
carries many reports of what is going on in our villages. It is
financed largely by advertising, but since the beginning has
also relied on donations, especially from those groups and
individuals which use it to publicise their activities.

Signpost needs money for two reasons. Firstly, since Colin
Rainer retired, we pay our editor, Steve Harvey. Not a lot, but
in recognition of the very considerable task editing Signpost
now is. Secondly, the cost of printing is high, between £300 -
£400 each month, depending on the number of pages.

At present there is a gap between income and expenditure of
roughly £1,000 a year. When Signpost began, churches and
parish councils were asked to donate £100 a year towards
running costs. Some have always done so, and Signpost is
most grateful for this enthusiastic support. Others haven't
always.

It's time perhaps not only to reiterate our need for this support
from every organisation that makes use of the magazine, but
also to say that since our costs have, inevitably, risen over the



years, we need greater support. We would be very grateful if
churches, village halls and parish councils and meetings who
might have given £100 up to now could see their way to
supporting the magazine to the tune of £150 per year. In at
least one village, this is met from the Parish Precept. Perhaps
smaller organisations could make a proportionate increase.

Groups located outside of the direct Signpost area (Hackthorn,
Spridlington, Saxby, Owmby, Normanby, Glentham) we must
ask to be particularly generous in their support. A page of
Signpost actually costs £30 per month.

Our fear is that without this level of support, in two years' time
the magazine could become unviable.

Donations may be sent to the treasurer, Jeannie Fortnum, at
Chislehurst, Main Street, Normanby by Spital LN8 2EA.
Please make cheques payable to Signpost Magazine

We should like to express our thanks for all the support you
give to our valuable magazine.

Yours sincerely,

Peter Godden

Canon Peter Godden
Chairman

DONATIONS & COLLECTIONS POTS IN MAY

Normanby PO £9.57

THANK YOU ALL FOR YOUR GENEROSITY



Signpost22

GLENTHAM PARISH COUNCIL
NOTES ON MEETINGS HELD ON THURSDAY 2nd June 2011

Council matters
The Council's other new notice board has been installed near to the Village Shop, and is a great
improvement both visually and from a weather protection point of view.  Copies of meeting
minutes are regularly placed on both notice boards (the other is outside the Village Hall) together
with current notices, so it is worth a look to keep up to date with local events.
Work will soon be under way to repair and renovate the fencing around the children's
playground, which will improve both safety and its appearance.  Flower tubs have been
purchased and will soon be making an appearance with some new picnic tables by the Village
Hall.
The Council's finances have been submitted to the external authorities for audit; the results of the
examination will be published on the notice boards for public scrutiny.
The Council is delighted to have received an application from Glentham resident Mark
Dowthwaite to be co-opted onto the Council.  This was done on 2nd June and Mark is now a
fully-fledged Councillor, and is very welcome.  There is still one more vacancy and applications
are invited.
Environmental, highways and other matters
As ever, there are repairs to roads and footways needed, and Lincolnshire County Council is
constantly being asked to complete them.  Potholes in Church Close and path resurfacing in
Bishop Norton Road are among priorities, and the County Council promises the problem of the
falling earth bank in Back Lane will be addressed this year.  The crumbling footpath from Bishop
Norton Road to Little Lane is the responsibility of ACIS, and they have been asked to make
repairs.
Date of next meeting
The next meeting will be held in the Village Hall at 7:30 p.m. on Thursday 7th July 2011.  Please
come along and see how the Council takes good care of your money and the environment.  There
is an opportunity to raise any parish topic which is of concern to you.
Parish Clerk contact details
Jeff Reynolds. Tel: 01673 838571 - Email: gpclarkrise@btinternet.com

GLENTHAM & CAENBY

LOCAL BUS TIMETABLE

370 371 Gainsborough to Market Rasen
route number 370 371 371
 School Days Tues SD/Tues
Gainsborough Bus Station 0740 1200 1450
Glentham 0805 1223 1513
Market Rasen Market Place 0820 1238 1528

Gainsborough to Market Rasen
Monday to Friday

370 371 Market Rasen to Gainsborough
route number 371 371 370
 SD/Tues Tues School Days
Market Rasen Market Place 0845 1245 1553
Glentham 0900 1300 1608
Gainsborough Bus Station 0924 1325 1628

Market Rasen to Gainsborough
Monday to Friday

Saturday bus to Scunthorpe
The 94 service stops at the Old Parsonage, Glentham at 9:24 a.m. and the return
leaves Scunthorpe at 12:30 p.m. and gets to Glentham at 1:30 p.m.
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Glentham Village Hall

GLENTHAM 55+ CLUB
Monday July 11th at 2:00 p.m.

Non-members would be very welcome

GLENTHAM VILLAGE HALL NEWS

Just a quick update as we missed the last Signpost. Easter Sunday Duck Day was well
supported by everyone, thank you very much. We managed to raise over £240.00 which will go
towards our funds for the new roof, thank you.
Can you remember... did anyone lose a sum of money on Duck Day? Please contact Vanessa on
01673 878816 to confirm the amount. If no one comes forward the money will be added to the
funds for the roof.

Grand Opening Celebrations was an enjoyable evening by all who attended, the band were
fantastic and we shall have them back for another evening, so watch this space for details of
future events.

Upcoming Events
September 8th - Rosebowl Quiz
September 11th - BBQ, Arts & Craft Show & Boat Race (water level permitting)

GLENTHAM & DISTRICT GARDENERS’ CLUB

The next meeting will be on
Tuesday 12th July at 7:30 p.m.

in Glentham Village Hall

Entry is free and non-members are welcome to attend.

GLENTHAM VILLAGE HALL

ARTS & CRAFTS SHOW
SUNDAY 11th SEPTEMBER 2:00 p.m.

Doors open at 10.30 a.m. & close at 12 noon (for judging)

BOAT RACE
If water level on Seggimoor Beck permits

BBQ, Teas & Coffee
Entry forms will be distributed in August

For more information ring Vanessa on 878816
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The next group meeting will be on
Tuesday 5th July at 7:30 p.m.

The Trap House, Glentham
New members are always most welcome.

Glentham & Caenby Tapestry Group

Holiday Club
Glentham Methodist Church
1st – 5th August
10:00 a.m. til 12 noon
4 to 12 year olds
Cost is £5.00 per child
Contact Jenny Atkinson on 01673 878806 for a booking
form
Discover how God rescued the Israelites from slavery in Egypt, and
how God continues to rescue people today through Jesus through
gripping and imaginative storytelling, creative Bible engagement,
craft and games

Book YOUR place TODAY!!
Glentham Methodist Chapel

COFFEE MORNING
Tuesday 19th July at 10:30 a.m.

La Mascotte, Middlefield Lane
By kind invitation of Shirley Bowness

All Welcome

PRESENCE BIBLE STUDY AND PRAYER GROUP
Inter-denominational - Praying for our Communities

Thursdays 14th & 28th of July, 7:00 p.m.
Tilsit, Bishop Norton Road, Glentham.

Contact Jenny or Peter on 01673 878806
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Baby & Toddlers Group
At Glentham Chapel

10:00-11:30 a.m. on Mondays 11th & 25th of July
£1.00 per adult

For further information please phone Jenny 878806 or Kathy 876284

Glentham Village Hall

COFFEE MORNINGS
Thursdays

July 7th, 14th, 21st & 28th
All welcome  Proceeds to Village Hall Funds

‘The Crown’ at Glentham
Men’s Breakfast

Katy & Darren have agreed to serve breakfast on

An opportunity for men to meet and chat over a delicious full English breakfast!
Please Phone Peter Atkinson on 01673 878806 to reserve a place

Organised by Glentham Methodist Church

Saturday 9th July
At 9:00 a.m.

A new, exciting way to worship for all the family

If you have any questions call Jenny & Peter Atkinson - 01673 878806

If you have an article or story concerning Glentham, please
contact Margaret Cromack on 01673 876242 - or email
your submission to her at glentham@owmbygroup.co.uk
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GLENTHAM VILLAGE STORE
Newsagents, a wide selection of Beer, Wines & Spirits, Household Provisions,
Bread & Cakes, Cigarettes, Tinned, Chilled and Frozen Food, Confectionery,
Greetings Cards & Stationery, Council Tax and many Utility bill payments,
National Lottery, Phone Top-ups, and more.

A selection of fresh meats from Pettits and Curtis are always available.

Your shopping can be delivered
Enquire for details of delivery arrangements.

Pay with your debit card and take advantage of our cash-back facility.

Lunchtime closing:  12.30 p.m.  – 1.30 p.m. every day.
Bank Holidays:   Closed all day

Please note the change to Sunday opening times

Morning newspapers delivered to:
Glentham, Bishop Norton, Normanby, Owmby, Spridlington, Hackthorn.

Photocopying service available

Contact us: High Street, Glentham, LN8 2EQ.
Telephone/fax: 01673 878474

SHOP OPENING TIMES
Monday – Saturday: 7:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Sunday: 9:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.

Glendower
Guest House

Friendly atmosphere
Bed & Breakfast facilities

Recently refurbished, TV lounge
Reasonable Rates

High Street, Glentham
Market Rasen. LN8 2EQ

01673 878660

High Street
Glentham

01673 878591
FOR

FIXED PRICE
Servicing
Repairs

Petrol Oils Used Vehicles
Recovery
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OFSTED REGISTERED
CHILDMINDER

has vacancies full/part time
and holiday cover

 Excellent learning and play
opportunities to support all

ages in a homely environment

Based in Glentham

  Contact Claire
01673 876217 / 07849 131761

Local, Efficient Heating and Plumbing Service

ALL MAJOR WORK COVERED BY WARRANTY

GAS / OIL & LPG,

Central Heating
Gas Fires/Cookers
General Plumbing

01673 878977
07533 942226
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Hello readers
First of all this month I'd like to bring you up to date with some changes to the Welton and
Hemswell Policing team. From the beginning of June two additional police officers will be
joining us, PCs Lee Schofield and Rachel Hughes. Both Lee and Rachel have worked at
Market Rasen Police Station for some time and are familiar with the area and the local
policing issues.
We have noticed on our patrols around the villages bicycles left insecure in gardens or
propped up against walls. Bicycles cost a lot of money nowadays, please take the time to
secure them if you're leaving them unattended. It only takes a thief a moment to ride away.
With the warmer weather anti social behaviour, particularly involving young people,
becomes an issue, A plea to parents, please ensure you know where your children are and
what they're doing. In recent weeks we have had several reports of young people causing a
nuisance to local residents as well as damage being caused to a play area. Nikki and I will
deal firmly with any such incidents and I don't want you to be the parent of a child who
has got themselves into trouble.
Finally, and although I've mentioned it before, please consider others when you park your
car. We regularly receive complaints regarding vehicles that have been parked without
consideration. Please don't park over drives, dropped kerbs or so close to junctions that
you pose a road safety risk.
That's about all for this month. Please feel free to contact Nikki or myself if we can be of
help, our contact numbers are below.

PC Jan Powell

PCSO Nikki Hall
Mobile: 07944 776999 - Voicemail: 01522 558798 (2239) - nikki.hall@lincs.pnn.police.uk

PC Jan Powell – Community Beat Manager
Mobile: 07796 312477 - Voicemail: 01522 558798 (0597) - jan.powell@lincs.pnn.police.uk

*Mobile numbers are not 24 hr. Voicemail numbers are for non-urgent messages only. Please leave contact number.*

Reporting a Crime or Incident? Tel 0300 111 0300 (24 hr)

PCSO Julie McFaul
Mobile: 07825 100397 - Voicemail: 01522 558798 (2206) - julie.mcfaul@lincs.pnn.police.uk

PC Lee Schofield
Mobile: 07500 920108 - Voicemail: 01522 558798 (0376) - lee.schofield@lincs.pnn.police.uk

PC Rachel Hughes
Mobile: 07500 920114 - Voicemail: 01522 558798 (1250) - rachel.hughes@lincs.pnn.police.uk

If you have an article or story you feel would be of interest to our readers, please
contact Steve, the editor, for more details. His telephone number is on contacts
page towards the back of the magazine .
Full contact details are on the web site - http://owmbygroup.co.uk
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Russ & Bob’s We Can Do Service
� Building - garden walls, garages, porches, extensions
� Groundwork - patios, paths, drives, slabs, gravel etc
� Landscaping - complete design, planting and maintenance
� Boundaries - fences all types, hedges all aspects
� Trees - lopped, pruned, felled as needed
� Plumbing - washing machines, taps, bathrooms, radiators
� General House Maintenance - all work undertaken

Fully insured. References if needed. Past work can be viewed
Office:- 01673 885595 Mobile:- 07738 920203

Russ Froggatt
1 Cross Keys Yard, Front Street, Normanby-by-Spital. LN8 2ED

WELTON PATIENT DOCTORS ASSOCIATION
The PDA Autumn Fayre is planned for Saturday 8th October and tables are now available for
hire. The charge will be £5 per table for you to sell your own items or to raise money for your
own chosen charity. If you are interested in hiring a table please contact Roy Minnitt (860980)
or myself, Janet Goddard (862570)

We will once again be holding a Grand Raffle to be drawn at the Autumn Fayre with tickets for
sale from July priced £1 per book.  Last year we had 28 prizes including electrical goods,
theatre tickets, meal vouchers, golf vouchers and many donations from local businesses. This
raffle raised £495 for PDA funds and we hope, with your help, to improve on that total this year.
If you would like to donate a prize please contact Andrea Lowen (862595) Roy Minnitt or
myself and if you own a business you will get free publicity as an added incentive!!

WELTON HEALTH CENTRE NEWS
We have had a recent spate of concerns about our telephone system and are liasing with the
company to try and improve the situation. For information, on a random Monday morning we
had 457 people attempting to access the surgery via telephone between 8.00 and 9.00am! 278
of these were rejected as more than 20 in the queuing system - which gives an indication of the
volume of traffic the 'phone system deals with. We have now changed the system to allow up
to the maximum of 50 people to wait, and all should be told where they are in that queue. We
also received some comments about the lines not being open at 8.30am and upon checking, the
engineer found that the clock was 90 seconds slow and has now reset this so the opening time
should now be correct. We are currently working with the provider to look at options to
improve access and apologise to anyone who has experienced any difficulty with our system.

We have said farewell to two colleagues this week - Dr Jeanette Barber has left to take a career
break and Nurse Judy Green has taken early retirement from the Practice. We will miss them
both but wish them all the very best. We have been advised that we will be having another two

cont...

The latest date for entries for August’s Signpost
is the 15th of July at 6:00 p.m.
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GP Registrars joining the Practice in August as part of the vocational training scheme and look
forward to welcoming them to the team.

Finally a total of 48 patients failed to attend booked appointments during April and we were
notified of another 28 hospital appointments which were not kept. As always, please help us by
cancelling if unable to keep so that others may benefit.

ST BARNABAS HOSPICE JULY EVENTS
Lipstick & Champagne
Friday 1st July, 7.30 p.m. - 1:00 a.m. - The Bentley Hotel, South Hykeham, Lincoln LN6 9NH
FOLLOWING THE SUCCESS OF LAST YEAR’S EVENT, LIPSTICK & CHAMPAGNE IS
BACK BY DEMAND!
Lipstick & Champagne is a girl's only night..... It's a chance for you to let your hair down and
have a giggle & a dance!!! Tickets are only £30 which includes a scrumptious 3 course meal &
top class entertainment!!

Kicking off the night is LESTER CRABTREE
"One of the funniest comedians in the world" - The Independent on Saturday
Lester Crabtree is an outstanding North West comedian with his own unique, cheeky, yet
attacking style. Lester Crabtree has undoubtedly emerged as one of the most sought after
comedians on the UK comedy & after dinner circuit today.
Lester Crabtree was born in the 1970's and named after the most famous jockey in the world,
Lester Piggott. From Lester's' name you can tell that he is the son of a bookie, which is where
it all began... As well as a bookie, Lester's father was also a very popular and sought after
entertainer in the 60's, 70's and 80's. At a very young age Lester's ambition was to become a
jockey, however, the stage beat the stable and at the age of ten Lester performed on the boards
for the very first time. By the age of 27 Lester had become a fully fledged "Stand Up Comedian.
Following Lester is MARTIN GOODSON who is going to have you glued to the dance floor!
With over 25 years live performing experience, Martin Goodson is an outstanding personality
vocalist. Martin sings cover material from such distinguished artists as: - R.E.M., The Beatles,
Queen, Snow Patrol, Elvis, T-Rex, Robbie Williams, Oasis, and many many more. With his
broad repertoire, versatile voice and sparkling personality, he is an ideal all-round entertainer.
Let's Go Girls...

5-a-Side Football Competition
Sunday 31st July 2011, 10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m
The AstroTurf, Lincoln City Football Club, LN5 8LD
Fancy a bit of pre season training and the chance of winning £200? Do you want to play on the
new 3G pitch at Sincil Bank? Sign up for St Barnabas charity 5-a-side Football Competition.
Each team consists of 5 players including 1 goalkeeper and up to 3 substitutes. Entry is £50;
winning team wins £200 plus trophy.

For information on all/any of the above events, please contact Becky Otter, Events Fundraiser
on 01522 540300 or email becky.otter@stbarnabashospice.co.uk
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ARCHITECTURAL DESIGN

7 Gladstone Street, Gainsborough, Lincolnshire DN21 2ND
Call Eric on 01427 614500 or 07947 591 952

 • EXTENSIONS
 • CONVERSIONS

FULL PLANNING & BUILDING REGULATION SERVICE
SPECIFICATIONS & BILLS OF QUANTITIES PREPARED

 • ALTERATIONS
 • NEW BUILDS

STEEL BEAM DESIGN CALCULATIONS PREPARED FOR BUILDING REGS

 Painter / Decorator

 20 Years Experience

· Free Quotations

Dave The Decorator

Telephone:
01673 866631

Mobile: 07813 775998

M.J.SPENCER & SONS
(NETTLEHAM) Ltd

BUILDING MAINTENANCE
22 BECKSIDE, NETTLEHAM

For all types of building work:
Extensions, Patios, uPVC Doors and Windows

Cladding in PVC to fascia and soffit boards

Estimates free and all work guaranteed
Why not phone for a competitive quote?

Telephone: 01522 754690
Mobile: 07721 493316

ZUMBA® CLASSES
Monday and Wednesday Evenings

Welton Primary School

Tuesday Afternoons
Nettleham Old School

Tuesday Evenings
Ingham Village Hall

PILATES CLASSES
Please check out my website for
details as many classes operate in

the week.

Contact Rebecca Downes

Telephone: 01673 878433
Mobile: 07710 493646

Rebecca@bodiesinbalance.org.uk
www.bodiesinbalance.org.uk
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R & M HARRISON LTD
Saxowm, Fen Lane, Owmby-By-Spital

Tel: 01673 878283
Email: rmharrisonowmby@aol.com

Electrical Contractors
 Domestic, Commercial &
 Agricultural Engineers

N.I.C.E.I.C. Approved Contractors
U.K.A.S. Accredited

PHIL SOMERS
PLUMBING

SERVICES
Reliable & Professional

Full Heating Systems
Cylinder Changes

All Leaks & Repairs
01673 818524
07790 241145

C8064

Picture Framing Service
20 years experience

Available Locally

Prints, photos, needlework, medals, etc

Large choice of frames and mounts.
Advice on all aspects of framing and

restoration.
Contact David on 01427 667887

(Fillingham)
Leave a message if I am not in.

Collection and delivery service

LANDSCAPING
SCHOOL GROUNDS, DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES

TEL: 07747 471750
www.countrysideandgardenco.co.uk

JASON DEAN
BSc. (HONS) COUNTRYSIDE MANAGEMENT

Patios supplied and installed, circles, natural stone and reproductions
Decking, pergolas, arches and arbours

Fencing and gates - agricultural, commercial, domestic and equestrian.
Driveways established and maintained

Hedge trimming, laying and planting
Small and medium trees pruned, trimmed and felled

Bespoke animal housing – kennels, catteries, stables, hen houses etc.
Public Liability insurance up to £5,000,000
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COMING to
The Broadbent Theatre, Wickenby LN3 5AW

Box Office 01673 885500
or book online at www.broadbent.org

While every effort is made to ensure listings are both accurate and up-to-date,
you should always confirm with the venue before attending an event.
Concessions: OAPs, Students, under 16s, the unwaged, members of LRP

....................................................................
Lindsey Rural Players

present
“Teechers”

September Dates To Be Confirmed
by John Godber

directed by Abby Wright
Tickets £6.50 full / £5.00 Conc.

....................................................................
Lindsey Rural Players

Broadbent Singers
present

“Proms at the Broadbent”
Fri 8th & Sat 9th July - 7.30pm

Returning for its third year following popular demand!
This year featuring Songs from the Musicals

South Pacific * Gypsy * Chess * Pickwick * Miss Saigon
together with the music of Andrew Lloyd Webber

and not forgetting
English Sea Songs * Jerusalem * Hornpipe Humoresque
The Floral Dance * England (by Parry) * Rule Britannia

Land of Hope and Glory
Tickets £6.50 full / £5.00 Conc.

For domestic, commercial or
agricultural building projects

contact your local builders
M W CROWE LIMITED

Fen Road, Owmby by Spital
Market Rasen LN8 2HP

MWC

01673 878303
01673 878533

Very Experienced Cleaner
Domestic and Professional Cleaning

To a Very High Standard

References Available

Previous employers include
A Doctor’s surgery

&
A Solicitor’s office

Call Lorraine
01522 536720 or 07921 994036

To discuss your cleaning requirements
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QUICK GIGGLES
I was an accountant from the age of twenty to the age of thirty before I was sacked for
no apparent reason.
What a waste of fourteen years.

IN VINO VERITAS
A woman was sipping on a glass of wine, while sitting on the patio with her husband,
and she says, "I love you so much, I don't know how I could ever live without you."
Her husband asks, "Is that you, or the wine talking?"
She replies, "It's me... talking to the wine."

============================
A fifty-ish woman was at home happily jumping on her bed and squealing with
delight.
Her husband watches her for a while and asks, "Do you have any idea how ridiculous
you look? What's the matter with you?"
The woman continues to bounce on the bed and says, "I don't care, I just came from
having a mammogram and the doctor says I have the breasts of an 18 year-old."
The husband said, "What did he say about your 56 year old ass?"
"Your name never came up," she replied.

LAUGHS FOR LADIES

============================
My mate just asked me, "If you were stuck on a desert island, and you could have 3
records, what would they be?"
I said, "The long distance swimming one would be good!"

============================
I've been trying to teach my dog to dance, but he's useless.
He's got two left feet.

============================
"Where is my Sunday paper?!" Asked the irate customer calling the newsagents,
loudly demanded to know where his Sunday edition was.
"Sir", said the girl on the other end of the phone, "today is Saturday. The Sunday
paper is not delivered until tomorrow, on SUNDAY."
There was quite a long pause on the other end of the phone, followed by a ray of
recognition as he was heard to mutter, "Well, that explains why no one was at church
either."

============================
Whenever I see a man with a beard, moustache and glasses, I think, “there's a man
who has taken every precaution to avoid people doodling on photographs of him.”
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D & S
Plumbing & Heating Services

All Plumbing Work Undertaken
Oil Fired Boiler, Oil Tanks, Service, Repair & Installation

Pressurised Hot Water Systems Service, Repair & Installation

ENERGY EFFICIENCY REGISTERED
( 01673 818679 or 07774 232227

Contact Dave On:

No. C6904

http://stellaroffers.co.uk

MAD4MATHS
Basic Numeracy Skills

to
GCSE Mathematics

Full age and ability range covered,
including children,

parents and adult learners

Contact Jeannie on
01673 878879

Fully qualified, CRB-checked tutor

We Come To You

Home Call Computer Services
Local PC maintenance & solutions direct to your door

Email: Trevor@hccs-direct.co.uk  Web: www.hccs-online.co.uk

Appointments arranged at your convenience.

01673-818624 07742827285
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USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS
Alcoholics Anonymous 01159 417100 Environment Agency 0800 807060
Anglian Water 08457 145145
British Rail 08457 484950 Hospitals
Bus Enquiries 08456 050605 Lincoln 01522 512512
Chemist, Boots 01673 843336 Gainsborough 01427 816500
Citizen’s Advice Bureau 08444 994199 Louth 01507 600100

Churches - Market Rasen Market Rasen Mail 01673 844644
Catholic Church 01673 842455
Methodist Church 01673 849222 Police
New Life Church 01673 849951 Lincoln 01522 882222
Salvation Army 01673 842785 Market Rasen 01673 842212
St. Thomas’ C of E 01673 843424 Welton 01673 860222

Gainsborough 01427 810910
County & District Councils Crimestoppers 0800 555111
LCC 01522 783060
WLDC 01427 676676 Post Offices

Hackthorn 01673 866508
Doctors Normanby 01673 878353
Ingham 01522 730269
Hibaldstow 01652 650580 Age Concern 01507 524798
Market Rasen 01673 843556
    Test Results 01673 840256 Help the Aged 0808 8006565
    Dispensary 01673 840254 Royal British Legion  01673 860363
Welton 08444 773072 Samaritans 08457 909090
NHS Direct  08 45 46 47

Please help expand the above list by sending any useful or important telephone numbers

BUSINESS ADMIN
CAUSING YOU STRESS

Whether it be:
Basic Book Keeping

Annual Accounts Production Personal or Corporate Tax Payroll Processing
VAT Return Completion Return Preparation Limited Company Formations

We have the expertise to help you
Contact Steve or Sandra at

Lincolnshire Business Service on 01673 885170

Bringing down the cost of Professional Fees
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CONTRIBUTORS - PLEASE NOTE
Items submitted must contain the Village name or the Section for inclusion and must be
legible. If possible, please type the entry. If emailing or sending a disk, send copy as plain
text. If you have your own design, send as an A5 Microsoft Word, Microsoft Publisher,
Adobe PDF or Serif PagePlus document and ensure it is fully editable. The editor reserves the
right to not publish any submitted material if it does not meet with the above guidelines.

SIGNPOST ADVERTISING RATES
Size Per Issue

  1/6 A5 page (60 x 60 mm)  £5.00
  1/3 A5 page (60 x 122 mm)  £10.00
  2/3 A5 page (122 x 122 mm)  £20.00
  Full A5 page (122 x 184 mm)  £30.00

Registered Charities, please contact the editor for insertion policies.
Please Note. Payment for adverts will be required prior to insertion. Please ensure you have
submitted your ad requirements and payment BEFORE the month’s deadline.

FLYER DELIVERY WITH SIGNPOST
Delivery of flyers with Signpost is £25.00. Printed flyers must be delivered to our distributor
by the Signpost deadline date (15th of the month).

POST OFFICE OPENING TIMES
Hackthorn

Monday & Tuesday 09:00 - 13:00
Thursday & Friday 09:00 - 13:00

Glentham
Monday 09:00 - 11:30
Thursday 14:00 - 16:30

Normanby Monday - Saturday 09:00 - 12:30

MOBILE LIBRARY
Owmby by Spital Sandswalk (Fen Rd) 10:00 - 10:30 Mondays

July 4th
August 1st

Normanby Council Houses 10:45 - 11:15
Glentham Village Hall 11:30 - 12:00

Full details, enquiries and renewals: 01522 782010

Have you visited the Owmby Group website?
http://owmbygroup.co.uk

Signpost Online - Including Back  Issues
http://owmbygroup.co.uk/signpost

Email the Group
http://owmbygroup.co.uk/contact

DIARY DATES

Saturday 10 September - Glentham Chapel Centenary Concert
Sunday 11 September - Glentham Chapel Centenary Service
Sunday 11 September - BBQ, Arts & Crafts Show & Boat Race at GVH
Saturday 8th October - Welton PDA Autumn Fayre
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A.J. Myers Joinery

www.ajmyersjoinery.co.uk - 01673878933 - 07731985030

· uPvc and Timber Windows, Doors, Fascias &
Soffits, Guttering and Conservatories

· Roofing, Loft Conversions
· Kitchens, Wood and Laminate Flooring
· Bespoke Furniture

No Job Too Small
Free No Obligation Estimates

49-51 QUEEN STREET, MARKET RASEN.  Tel. (01673) 843725

Pre-Paid Funeral Schemes Available

Funeral Directors
For the most dedicated professional
help, knowledge and understanding

“We are at your service in your time of need”

N.A.F.D MEMBER

J. Marshall

DISCLAIMER
Signpost Magazine tries to offer its readers a wide range of articles by accepting submissions from third parties.
However, please bear in mind, the editor and staff will not check facts or references of submitted materials. As a
result, we cannot and do not guarantee the accuracy, completeness, or validity of the information supplied by
third parties. Submitters will have their name attached to their articles and accept full responsibility for the
accuracy and content of those articles.

Contact the editor for full terms and conditions of submitted articles and events.

The editor strives to provide complete reader satisfaction by editing and proofreading the magazine to the
highest standard. However, he is only human, and therefore is unable to guarantee that all stories are ‘perfect’
and ‘error free.’

The latest date for entries for August’s Signpost
is Friday the 15th of July at 6:00 p.m.
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OWMBY GROUP MINISTRY TEAM
Parish Priest Canon Peter Godden 01673 860856
Assistant Priests Revd Richard Crossland 01522 730000

Revd Dr. John Tomlinson 01673 866159

Revd Bill Williams 01522 730365
Assistant Curate Sally Turnbull 01673 862764
Lay Ministers Viv Bailey, Anne Hunter, Liz Harris, Peter Atkinson

CHURCHWARDENS
Glentham

Pat Beat 01673 878260
Robert Rowe 01673 878717

Hackthorn
William Cracroft-Eley 01673 860738
Cathy Andrews 01673 861058

Owmby
Avril Harrison 01673 878393
Liz Harris

Saxby
Tina Harrison 01673 878551
Chris Neave 01673 878820

Spridlington
Claire Marris 01673 862992
Anne Hunter 01673 863196

SIGNPOST TEAM
Editor & Advertising Manager Steve Harvey                    07835 429439 /  01502 744203
Secretary Judith Goodchild 01673 861426
Treasurer Jeannie Fortnum 01673 878879
Distribution David Fortnum 01673 878879

VILLAGE CONTACTS
Firsby Rosemary Cox 01673 878258
Glentham & Caenby Margaret Cromack 01673 876242
Hackthorn Cathy Andrews 01673 861058
Normanby & Owmby Avril Harrison 01673 878393
Saxby Sandra Neave 01673 878515
Spridlington Diana Burrows 01673 861363

VILLAGE HALLS - BOOKING & INFORMATION
Glentham Margaret Cromack 01673 876242
Hackthorn Cathy Andrews 01673 861058
Normanby-by-Spital Sarah King 01673 878216
Spridlington Jo Howard 01673 862015

DISTRICT COUNCILLORS
Waddingham & Spital Ward Jeff Summers 01673 878600

Welton Ward
Diana Rodgers 01673 863385
Malcolm Parish 01673 861118

COUNTY COUNCILLORS
Ancholme Cliff Ward Lewis Strange 01652 628448
Welton Rural Ward Sue Rawlins 01673 885545

PARISH COUNCIL CLERKS
Glentham Jeff Reynolds 01673 838571
Normanby Nadine Fox 01673 878148
Owmby Shirley Sanderson 01673 843324
Spridlington / Hackthorn Maria Wass 01673 861847



Printed by: The PrintRoom (Welton) Ltd. Telephone : 01673 862124
(e-mail: bill4printing@btconnect.com)

What’s On In July
Day / Date Time Function Venue

Sun 3 10:00 a.m. Junior Day Owmby Cricket Club

Mon 4 2:00 p.m. Rainbow Fellowship The Cottage, Normanby

Tues 5 7:30 p.m. Glentham & Caenby Tapestry Group Trap House, Glentham

Thurs 7 10:00 a.m. Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Thurs 7 10:30 a.m. Coffee Morning Normanby Church

Sat 9 9:00 a.m. Men’s Breakfast The Crown, Glentham

Mon 11 10:00 a.m. Baby & Toddlers Group Glentham Chapel

Mon 11 2:00 p.m. Glentham 55+ Club Glentham Village Hall

Tues 12 7:30 p.m. Glentham & District Gardeners’ Club Glentham Village Hall

Wed 13 2:30 p.m. Afternoon Tea and Music St Hilary’s & Sprid VH

Wed 13 3:00 p.m. Hackthorn & Cold Hanworth History Group Lincoln Cathedral

Wed 13 7:30 p.m. Whist Drive Richard Harrison’s, Owmby

Thurs 14 10:00 a.m. Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Thurs 14 7:00 p.m. Presence Bible Study & Prayer Group Tilsit, Glentham

August’s Signpost Deadline
Friday the 15th of July at 6:00 p.m.

Sun 17 10:45 a.m. Messy Church Glentham Chapel

Tues 19 10:30 a.m. Coffee Morning Middlefield Lane, Glentham

Tues 19 2:00 p.m. Peter Pan Normanby Primary School

Tues 19 6:00 p.m. Peter Pan Normanby Primary School

Wed 20 6:00 p.m. Peter Pan Normanby Primary School

Thurs 21 10:00 a.m. Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Mon 25 10:00 a.m. Baby & Toddlers Group Glentham Chapel

Thurs 28 10:00 a.m. Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Thurs 28 7:00 p.m. Presence Bible Study & Prayer Group Tilsit, Glentham

Sat 30 3:30 p.m. Annual BBQ Spridlington Village Hall


